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Knights of Columbus                                                                                              September, 2016 
Grand Knight’s Report 
By Gary Lamielle, Grand Knight    Wow.  Can you believe it is September 
and the end of summer is fast approaching? 
I hope everyone had a really good summer. 
Fall is such a beautiful time in Ohio cooler 
temperatures and the changing of the leaves 
is wonderful. That also means time for 
football.  
   The council is selling Football Frenzy 
tickets. For more information, contact any 
council officer. The sale of these tickets 
help support the council and our charitable 
efforts so please consider purchasing a 
ticket.  
   I would like to thank all the volunteers 
who came out and helped with our council 
picnic. The   attendance was down a little 
because of the weather. We have no rain all 
summer and then rains on our picnic but 
everyone who came had a good time.  
    We are working hard to bring in new 
members. The Knights of Columbus is a 
wonderful way to add to your faith life. I 
believe we all know someone we could 
bring in to our council. Please consider 
coming to a council meeting it is a good 
way to find out what we do. It is painless 
and we try to have a good time plus we 
have a lite lunch afterwards.  
    Please remember to pray your rosary the 
Blessed Mother is always there to help us. 
As always Kyrie Eleison on our country 
and the world.  
 

1st & 2nd Degree 
Ceremonies 

Tues, September 27, 2016  
Candidate Call at 6:30 PM 

1st Degree at 7:00 PM 
2nd Degree will follow 

 All 1st Degree Members are 
encouraged to attend and advance 
to the higher degrees of the Order.  

 Ask a friend, relative, neighbor or 
co-worker to join our Order today!! 

 What’s Happening in… 
  ……..September, 2016 
3 9:00 AM Squires Meeting (St. Mary’s) 
5  Labor Day 
6 7:00 PM 4th Degree Meeting 
8  11:30AM  Isabella Guild Meeting 
 7:00 PM Stark Chapter at Co 554 
13 7:00 PM Reg. Council Meeting 
14 1:00 PM Bloodmobile 
17 9:00 AM Squires Meeting (St. Mary’s) 
20 5:00 PM MKF Clubroom Dinner 
 6:30 PM  Program Director’s Meeting 
 7:00 PM Officer & Trustee Meeting 
 7:30 PM Columbian Ladies Meeting 
27 7:00 PM 1st & 2nd  Degree    
   …….October, 2016 
4 7:00 PM 4th Degree Meeting 
8 9:00 AM Squires Meeting (St. Mary’s) 
 6:00 PM Nite at the Races 
11 7:00 PM Reg. Council Meeting 
12  Columbus Day 
13 11:30AM Isabella Guild Meeting 
 7:00 PM Stark County Chapter  
18 5:00 PM MKF Clubroom Dinner 
 6:30 PM  Program Director’s Meeting 
 7:00 PM Officer & Trustee Meeting 
 7:30 PM Columbian Ladies Meeting 
22 9:00 AM Squires Meeting (St. Mary’s) 
25 7:00 PM Admission/1st Degree 
29 10:00AM Children’s All Saints Party 
 
 Council Meetings 

2nd & 4th Tues  7:00 PM 
 Dining Room Hours: 

Wed, Thur, Sat 5-8 PM 
            Friday; 4 – 8 PM 
 Club Room Hours 

Mon-Tues-Wed: 4-11 PM 
Thu-Fri-Sat: 4 -12 AM              

 
 
 
 
 

Chaplain’s Report 
By Msgr James Kolp 
   In several months you and I will be 
casting our votes for a President of these 
United States. I have voted in many 
elections but this one is different. 
   We need to do all we can to help 
ourselves and our neighbors make correct 
decisions. 
   Our Diocese realizes the importance of 
this election. That is why there will be a 
gathering at St. Michael Church in Canton 
on Wednesday, September 21st.  Bishop 
Murry will be there, and also Mr. Jim 
Tobin of the Catholic Conference of Ohio. 
The topic will be :"Forming Consciences 
for Faithful Citizenship." The session will 
extend from 6:00 to 9:00 P.M. at the 
Helman Community Center at St. Michael 
Church at 3430 St. Michael Drive in 
Canton. There is no charge but you are 
asked to register by calling 330-744-8451 
extension 302. 
    Let us pray and act to save our great 
country.   
 KofC Golf League 
By John Haubert, Secretary  
    Well another golf season has come to a 
close. On Wednesday, August 1st, Paquelet 
Funeral Home will golf against Heitger 
Funeral Home for the league championship. 
It was another enjoyable year for all 
involved and the weather was outstanding. 
Thanks to the Knights of Columbus for 
sponsoring our golf league again and for 
the good and inexpensive wings that they 
serve every Wednesday at the club. Also 
thanks to the Elms Golf Course for keeping 
the course in outstanding shape once again 
this year. Anyone interested in joining the 
league next year should leave a message at 
the club and I will get in touch with them.  
    Once again see you next spring. Hit them 
long and straight and keep your elbows 
well lubricated.  
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Massillon Council 554 
2016- 2017 Officers &Trustees  

Chaplain            Msgr. James Kolp 871-8346 
Grand Knight         Gary Lamielle 327-7223   
Dep. Grd Knight  Bob Pittinger   571-5150 
Chancellor          Matt Meyer, PGK 284-9365 
Recorder    Jim Fondriest 854-4850  
Treasurer            Paul Haig, PGK 837-1185 
Financial Sec  Tim Paul 837-1411 
Advocate John D. Ferrero, Jr. 833-3534 
Warden Joe Turchiano 763-8350 
Inside Guard Ken McLaughlin 571 1203 
Outside Guard Leonard Hughes 844-4661      
1- Year Trust   Mike Szillat, PGK 830-4930 
2- Year Trust Jim Sieber, PGK 478-2363 
3- Year Trust William Shane, PGK 830-9224   
Field Agent (Open) 
Website Coordinator Kyle Shane 
Newsletter Editor Ken Girt, PGK 837-6670 
Complex Mgr Mary Ann Cowley 837-9101 
Bingo Mgr   Ron Kurpieski     936-8058 
200 Club  Pat Turchiano 763-8350 
        Program Activity Chairmen:  
Church  Matt Meyer, PGK 284-9365 
Council  Jim Sieber, PGK 478-2363 
Community Bob Pittenger 571-5150 
Family Jim Fondriest 854-4850 
Culture of Life Tim Wentzel 833-2200 
Youth & Squires Mike Szillat, PGK 830-4930 
Membership Pat Turchiano 763-8350 
     Parish Round Table Coordinators 
St. Mary   Ken Girt, PGK 837-6670 
St Joseph   Dea. Randy Smith, PGK 323-5904 
St Barbara Ray Tully 837-4877 
Web:  http://www.massillonkofc554.org 
 Fraternal Report 
By Ken Girt, PGK 
   On Our Sick List:  Gerald Meyer, Bill 
Ringley, Ron Blogna, Bill Hamit, George 
Jurkavich, Chuck Meyer, and Bill Peters.  
    In Nursing Homes:    
    If you want your name added to our sick 
list, or if you know of a brother knight who 
should be added, please send me an email 
at girtken@sssnet.com or call me at 330-
837-6670.    
 Isabella Guild Report 
By Mary Jo Meyer 
   The meeting of the Isabella's began with 
prayers for all sick members and their 
spouses.  Door prizes were won by Cookie 
Weichert, Mary Seifert, and Mary Ann 
LeBeau. 
   Our luncheon was our picnic dinner 
consisting of hamburgers, beans 
and macaroni salad.  We all received an 
eatable bowl with ice cream and syrup. 
   In 500 the winners were Jeannine 
Morrison first,  Linda Weller second, Pat 
Wagner third, and Mary Seifert fourth.  In 
euchre it was Joan Decker first, Ruth 

Fahrni second, and tied for third was Mary 
Ann LeBeau and Karen Garbarin 
   The next meeting will be held on 
September 8th 
 200 Club Report 
By Patrick Turchiano, Chairman. 
   The next 200 Club Dinner Banquet to be 
held on: Friday, February 17, 2017. This 
year’s food will be a Buffet Style meal. 
Remember, if you have already paid for 
your 2016 200 Club Number, you are 
entitled to attend this dinner, and the dinner 
is a great way to pay for and get your 
number renewed for 2017!  If you have not 
yet paid for this year, there’s still time! 
   Also, if you are not a member of the 200 
Club and are interested in joining, there are 
still some numbers left. Membership for the 
200 Club is $30 per year, and is open to: K 
of C Massillon Council 554 members, 
Bishop Massillon Assembly 820 4th 
Degree members, and men social members 
of the Massillon Knights Foundation 
(provided the member has no outstanding 
dues owed to the above organizations).  If 
you have any questions about the 200 Club, 
still need to pay for this year, or would like 
to join, please contact: Patrick Turchiano at 
330-763-8350 (Please leave a message with 
your Name, your phone number, and that 
you are calling about the 200 Club). 
 Read more on our website:  
www.massillonkofc554.org 
 Columbian Ladies Report 
By Darlene Catazaro 
   Mark your calendars. Next meeting 
September 20th at 7:30 pm. Please plan to 
attend and bring a friend. 

 In Memoriam: Richard 
Wenzel 
   Richard T. Wenzel, 89, passed away on 
August 13. He was born in Massillon and    
retired after 20 years from MCA Sign 
Company where he had worked as a 
lithographer and foreman.   
   He was a member of St. Mary Catholic 
Church and Knights of Columbus Council 
#554.  He was active in St. Mary's PTA and 
Massillon Tigers Swing Band Parents  
   Richard is survived by his wife, Esther 
and his children, Lois, Jean, Robert, Mary, 
James and David. 
   May he Rest in Peace!   

In Memoriam: John Nazdam 
    John Nadzam, age 79, on August 2, 
2016, the result of an auto accident last 
month. John was a 1956 graduate of 
Washington High School and retired from 
SKF Industries. He was a member of St. 
Mary's Catholic Church and served as an 
usher at the Saturday 4:30 p.m. Mass for 
many years. He was a member of the K of 
C #554 and Bishop Massillon Assembly of 
the 4th Degree.   
   Jack is survived by his wife Nila (Ratliff) 
Nadzam with whom he shared 56 years of 
marriage. They have three children, 
Catherine, Caren and Patrick..  
   May he Rest in Peace! 
 In Memoriam: Paul L. 
Hassman 
    Paul L. Hassman, passed away Saturday, 
Aug. 6, 2016 at his residence surrounded 
by his family. He was born in Canal Fulton 
on May 23, 1937.  
    Paul was a Certified Public Accountant 
and retired from AmeriTrust Bank (now 
KeyBank) where he was a Vice President 
and Comptroller. He ushered for St. Mary’s 
Church and once served on parish council.  
   For more than the past 40 years, he has 
been an active member of the Massillon 
Knights of Columbus and Bishop Massillon 
Assembly 4th Degree. He was a lifetime 
member of the Wilderness Center in 
Wilmot, Ohio where he had served as a 
trustee. He proudly served his country in 
the U.S. Army with two years of active duty 
and four years in the reserves and was a 
member of the American Legion Post 888.  
  Paul is survived by his wife of 52 years, 
Thelma Mae (Gantz) Hassman and three 
children, Diane, David, and Deane. The joy 
of his life was time spent with his children 
and grandchildren.  
   May he Rest in Peace! 
  Keep up to date on Council, 

Assembly, and Clubroom 
activities on our website:  

www.massillonkofc554.org 
 

Make our website one of 
your “favorite” Bookmarks! 
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   The Massillon Knights Foundation 
Foundation Trustees 2016 – 2017   Paul Lambert (President), Ray Tully (Vice-President), James Brelish (Treasurer), Jeff 
Heitger (Secretary), Ron Kurpieski, Dave Cowley, Jim Sieber, Bob Catazaro, Bill Shane 
 

MKF President’s Report 
By Paul Lambert, President    Where has the summer gone?  School 
and Football is starting and please watch 
for all the kids going and coming from 
school.  Also don't forget to please keep an 
eye on your neighbors and friends. 
   We will be starting our Tuesday night 
dinners on the 3rd Tuesday of each month.  
Our first dinner is Tuesday, September 20, 
2016 from 5:00 to 7:00.  We will be having 
All You Can Eat Spaghetti Dinner.  The 
price is $8.00 for Adults, $6.00 for 
Children under 12 and under 3 free.  Please 
plan on attending.  The next dinner will be 
Tuesday, October 18, 2016 which will be a 
Meatloaf Dinner.  The price for the dinners 
are the same as above.  Please mark your 
calendar since the PINTED bulletin is bi-
monthly.  
    We have been at the pavilion - working 
on the restrooms and kitchen area.   I would 
like to finish the pavilion this year.  If you 
would like to help please call me at 330-
833-3329 and leave me a message or 
call the office to see if we are working that 
day.  If you have a preference on a day or 
time to work, we will work with your 
schedule.  Volunteers are needed so we can 
get the job done.  We would appreciate any 
help we can get no matter how long you 
can help.  We also have installed a new 
water heater for the pavilion and have 
changed a few things in the restrooms.  We 
have the above dinners to help us defray the 
cost of the repairs to our complex.  Our 
equipment is getting old and is in need 
of being replaced but some of the things are 
just too old to fix or can't be.  So please 
help us by attending our dinners.  The 
money we make from these dinners go into 
our maintenance/repair fund.  
 Fish Fry’s  

Every Friday in our Clubroom 4:00 to 8:00 PM 

   We have the cooler in the kitchen up and 
running from Grant we received from the 
Massillon Community Charitable Fund a 
component fund of Stark Community 
Foundation for $4000.00.  The cooler has 
been in need of repair for several years and 
this was the only way we could afford to 
get it fixed.   
    Remember the Browns tailgate parties 
will be starting for all home games starting 
at 1:00.  It a good time and a great place to 
watch the game. 
 Complex Manager’s Report 
By Mary Ann Cowley 
   Fall is approaching already!  Where did 
the summer go?  With Fall comes  
Football! 
   Our Brown's tailgate parties begin on 
Sunday, September 11th, 1:00 p.m. Doors 
open at 12 noon. We still have squares left 
for $20 each for our Brown's board.  If you 
are here you win $20.00 if your numbers 
hit on your square, if you’re NOT here you 
win $10.00.  Numbers change every week. 
Hot dogs are provided for our tailgate 
parties, and you can bring snacks for  
your table! 
  Bloodmobile - September 14th - at 1:00.. 
  Bingo - every Monday at 7:00 p.m., doors 
open at 4:30 p.m.  Thank you to all who 
help out at Bingo every Monday, we 
appreciate each and every one of you. 
   Nite at The Races - our first Nite at the 
Races will be Saturday, October 8, 2016, 
with co-sponsor Massillon Cheerleaders. 
Booster Club.  Tickets are on sale now and 
are $10.00.  Call the office 330-837-9101 
to reserve yours now! 

 KITCHEN HOURS – 
Wed, Thurs, Sat,  5 to 8 p.m., 

...Fridays - 4 to 8 p.m. 
 

MKF  
Clubroom Dinners    

  Served 5-7 PM on…. 
 September 20, 2016 

All You Can Eat 
Spaghetti 

$8 for Adults, 
$6 for children age 2 – 12 

Under age 2 – FREE 
 
 October 18, 2016 

Meatloaf Dinner 
$8 for Adults, 

$6 for children age 2 – 12 
Under age 2 – FREE 

 

MASSILLON  
K of C  BINGO 
Every Monday Night 7PM  

Doors open at 4:30 PM  
ALL PAPER GAMES 
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        Bishop Massillon Assembly Fourth Degree  

Faithful Friar ……......Fr. Raymond Paul   833-2607        Faithful Navigator ……….... Matthew Meyer  284-9365            
Faithful Purser……….Edward Shuman   854-3691           Faithful Inner Sentinel ……..Charles Meyer   833-0593 
Faithful Captain ……..Leonard Hughes   844-4661 Faithful Outer Sentinel ……. Richard Urbanek   854-2001 
Faithful Admiral …….Paul Haig, PFN   837-1185 Faithful 1-year Trustee ……. James Sieber,PFN   478-2363 
Faithful Comptroller…Dan Flanagan    966-4937 Faithful 2-year Trustee ……. Frank Csipke, PFN   833-6176        
Faithful Pilot ………...Roger Piper   936-0974 Faithful 3-year Trustee …….Fred Russell, PFN  832-5420 
Faithful Scribe ………Frank W Mayle  Commander …………….…. James Sieber,PFN   478-2363 
 Faithful Navigator’s Report 
By Matt Meyer, Faithful Navigator  
   The fall gun show is coming up 
soon on October 1st and 2nd.  We 
will be running the concession 
stand again and need volunteers to 
work it.  You can notify me by 
email at mattm@sssnet.com or at 
the September meeting.  A 
donation of baked goods for 
dessert is always appreciated as 
well.   
   William Howe has been named 
our new Master for Ohio District 
1.  William is from Ashtabula and 
was the Executive Director for our 
former Master William Studenic.  
We will have a chance to meet our 
new Master at the upcoming 
Provincial meeting at Sawmill 
Creek Resort on October 7-9th in 
Huron, OH. 

    New Officers, and officers in 
new positions are encouraged to 
attend this meeting.  Forms and 
details will be discussed at the 
September meeting.  
    There is a souvenir ad book 
being printed for this meeting and 
they are selling ads to help defray 
the cost of this meeting.  If you 
know of someone who wants to 
advertise their business or just send 
a note of congrats, you may 
purchase an ad ranging from $30 
for quarter page, $55 for half page, 
$110 for full page, $175 for full 
page color.   
   Thank you to all who organized 
and ran the 4th degree picnic last 
month.  Also a special thanks to 
Leonard Hughes for running the 
past two meetings while I was 
away. 
 
 
     

 

  
 

 

 


